
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
January 17, 1940 

 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P.M. Councilmen present and 
answering at roll call were: Garrison, Campbell, Carson, Treece, 
and President Boston. Councilmen absent - Ross and Luebbert. City 
Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson 
were present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held January 3rd and the 
regular adjourned meeting held January 10th were read and 
approved. 

 
 The City Clerk reported that no protests had been filed 
against the proposed assessments in Combined Sewer District No. 6. 
 
 The following entitled proposed ordinance was introduced and 
read: "AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE WHOLE COST OF THE IMPROVEMENTS 
MADE IN AND FOR COMBINED SEWER DISTRICT NO. 6, IN THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, PURSUANT TO ORDINANCE NO. 178, ADOPTED 
AND APPROVED JUNE 11, 1910, AS AMENDED: APPROVING THE 
APPORTIONMENT OF SAID COST TO EACH LOT OR TRACT OF LAND OR OTHER 
REAL ESTATE IN SAID DISTRICT: ASSESSING THE SHARE OF SAID COST 
AGAINST EACH LOT OR TRACT OF LAND OR OTHER REAL ESTATE IN SAID 
DISTRICT: AND APPROVING THE APPORTIONMENT OF SAID COST: AND 
PRESCRIBING THE MANNER FOR THE COLLECTION AND PAYMENT OF SAID 

ASSESSMENTS". It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 
Councilman Carson that the ordinance be passed for publication. 
Motion carried. 
 
Bonds for Joe Leff and Earl H. VanGundy, junk dealers were 
presented, having been approved as to form by the City Attorney. 
It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 
Garrison that the bonds be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 Application was made by Mesa College for a 20-foot driveway 
to be constructed on the east side of College Place. It was moved 
by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Treece that the 
application be granted. Motion carried. 
 

 An estimate was presented, showing the cost of removing 
street car tracks, resurfacing, and repairing curb and gutter on 
Main Street from Second to Seventh Street, and also for 
constructing a storm sewer at this location. Mr. Pace was present 
and requested that the Council consider this project, not using 
W.P.A. labor, that so many men were out of work who were not on 
W.P.A. it was necessary to do everything possible to find work for 
them. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Garrison and seconded by 
Councilman Carson that the City Manager be instructed to prepare 



plans, estimates and petitions for the complete resurfacing, 

removing of street car tracks, repairing curb and gutter and 
constructing storm sewers on Main Street from Second to Seventh. 
Motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 
Councilman Carson that the City Treasurer be instructed to 
transfer funds in the Water Sinking Fund to the Water Working 
Fund, and the balance remaining in the Library Construction Fund 
be transferred to the Library Fund. Roll was called on the motion 
with all members of the Council present voting AYE. The President 
declared the motion carried. 
 
 Mr. Vail from the Independent Lumber Co. was present again 
and discussed the matter of securing water for a new addition 

north of Orchard Avenue and east of Seventh Street. 
 
 Several matters pertaining to traffic and to civil service 
among City employees were discussed. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by 
Councilman Carson that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


